
Meeting Minutes of Neighborhood Council 2 March 9, 2017 West Elementary Library 

 

Meeting called to order @ 7PM The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

 

A quorum was established with Chair Olson ,Vice Chair Strickland, and Secretary Patera 

present. 

Mr. McCoy was absent and no one has come forward to serve following Mr. Ferderer’s 

resignation. This will remain an item until someone expresses interest. 

 

In regards to neighborhood crime and vandalism, Chair Olson will talk to Chief Bowen 

regarding increased police presence in our neighborhoods. 

 

Neighborhood Council 2 welcomed Mr. Overfelt regarding the Little  Russell School issue. Mr. 

Overfeldt detailed the steps he has undertaken on behalf of those neighbors impacted by the 

building facility information. Mr. Overfelt wanted to know what our role as a Council could be 

in the situation between the school district and neighbors affected.  Council reminded all present 

that neighborhood councils serve in a city capacity and link neighborhoods and city officials.  

 

Because there was limited attendance at the meeting, a discussion took place about how to 

engage neighbors to increase meeting attendance. Ms. Cadwell detailed her meeting notifications 

through the Tribune, city website, social media, and TV stations. Marianne asked if the city 

could use Code Red notifications about meetings . We cannot. 

 

Neighborhood Council 2 also welcomed the Great Falls Trap and Skeet Club. They detailed their 

history and club improvements and leasing issues for the Council.   Members and council 

discussed ordinance issues regarding shooting in the City limits. 

 

In Old Business, Council approved  February minutes, unanimously. Mr. Mc Coy is not present 

so there is no resolution on October minutes.  Mr. McCoy’s status on the Council will be 

discussed at a city commission meeting April 4, 2017. 

 

The status of 6
th

 Street SW crossing is the same as previous. 

 

Police Advisory Board will meet in April. 

 

No report from Westside Flood District as Sandy Mares is not present. 

 

Meeting adjourned   Next Meeting April 12,2017 7PM West e 


